## MidCoast Community Council

January 23, 1999

## Letter of Commendation for Supervisor Rich Gordon

The MidCoast Community Council honors and thanks Supervisor Rich Gordon for his excellent service and steadfast and effective representation of the MidCoast.

Whereas, Supervisor Rich Gordon is readily accessible to members of the MidCoast Community Council and provides sage advice regarding our goals

Whereas, he actively supports the recommendations of the MidCoast Community Council

Whereas, Aide Joe Caruso has been a tireless and effective force in the County offices for supporting the MidCoast

Whereas, Aide Joe Caruso has steadfastly attended MidCoast Council meetings to report on County activities and to hear the input of the public,

Whereas, Supervisor Gordon has often attended our meetings to participate in activities,

Whereas, Supervisor Gordon and Joe Caruso facilitate meetings with key County staff and often attend with us,

Whereas, Supervisor Gordon has staunchly advocated for the Coast in all areas of concern,

Whereas, Supervisor Gordon worked with the County to do an incorporation study and in many other ways to support our needs,

Whereas, Supervisor Gordon's ability to understand the dynamics of a situation and to work with all concerned to reach our mutual goals is a matter of legend,

The MidCoast Community Council hereby commends Supervisor Gordon and warmly thanks him and Joe Caruso for their continuing service to the MidCoast Community Council and to our unique small-town atmosphere and precious coastline that we strive to protect.